
George Washington Carver Elementary School 

 

The uniform policy for Karnack Independent School District is as follows: 
 
NORMAL SCHOOL DAY 

1. Navy and khaki uniform pants, uniform skirts, uniform jumpers, uniform capri’s, uniform 
shorts. The following items are prohibited: overalls, long or short; cargo pants, long or 
short; or and pant with big pockets; spandex pants or spandex shorts. 

2. White, light blue, navy or red polo style or oxford shirts with collars are permitted. 
3. All students must wear acceptable shoes. The following are acceptable shoes: loafers, 

closed sneakers, and laced closed-in shoes, sandals with or without a strap are 
acceptable. (If gym shoes are not worn, students will not be able to participate in PE, 
please make sure that if acceptable shoes are not worn, that a pair is packed – See 
Coach Deal if you have questions) 
The following are NOT acceptable shoes: thongs, slides, house-shoes, and flip flops. Any 
exceptions to the shoe policy must be verified with a doctor’s statement to the campus 
principal. 

4. Belts must be worn with belt-looped garments. 
5. Shirt-tails must be tucked in at all times while on campus. This includes before and after 

school, and while waiting for buses and private transportation.  
 
Any student needing assistance for purchasing uniforms should contact the school Principal. 
Approval will be through the central office, not the campus level. 
 
Uniforms are interchangeable. Students may choose from the navy, light blue, white, or red 
shirt to wear with the navy, or khaki uniform bottoms. 
 
SPECIAL EVENTS OR OCCASIONS 

1. School uniforms will be worn for all field trips unless otherwise permitted by the teacher 
or principal. 

2. See Student/Parent Handbook for specific guidelines regarding non-uniform dress. 
 
FRIDAYS (BEGINNING 2015-2016 SCHOOL YEAR) 

1. Students may wear jeans with a uniform or spirit shirt on every Friday. Jeans must be 
plain, with no rips, tears, bleach spots, or other defects or colors. 

2. Students will lose this privilege, if they have any discipline issues, or dress code 
violations for that week. This will be at the teacher, or principal’s discretion.  

 


